
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

April 14, 2008 

MINUTES 

 

A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Camp Springs Initiative was held April 

14, 2008 at St. John Lutheran. Attending were Carolyn Allender, Lonnie Enzweiler, 

Nancy Enzweiler, Phillip Garber, Lauri Harding, Chuck Heilman, Cory Wagner, Don 

Wiedeman and Anna Zinkhon.    

 

The meeting began with a welcome from Carolyn Allender, President. 

Minutes of the last meeting (November 2007) were read and accepted with one 

change. 
 

The Treasurer’s report was given with a new balance of $503.71. A motion was 

made by Anna Zinkhon and seconded by Cory Wagner to accept the treasurer’s 

report. The motion carried. 

 

Committee Reports 

 

A list of charges for the committees was distributed and comments solicited. 

 

Camp Springs Day: Cory will set the date for Camp Springs Day 

 

Watershed Protection and Stream Quality Improvement: Cory will contact Don 

Girton 

 

Trails:  

Bill 196, which was concerned with liability issues, passed.  

The committee plans to examine how we can work with the county on the trail 

project 

Discussions with Dallas Bray about the trailhead are continuing. 

The Bridle Trail representatives will begin contacting property owners and 

display a draft of the trail at the next meeting. 

Anna brought up the possibility of cooperation with the Horse Network, which 

would include a county-wide tag system, 

There is a need to contact LaFarge about possible funding for the project. 

Chuck reported on the meeting with representatives from Indian Hill and 

expressed reservations about the multi-use nature of the trail. The idea is 

to keep the walking trail in front of the houses. A loop including Upper Tug 

Fork, Lower Tug Fork and Four Mile was proposed. 

Discussion of allowing casual bike riding on the walking trail was held. 



Plans for the walking trail need to be discussed with regard to plans to widen 

Four Mile. 

A proposal was made to send a note to all affected property owners and 

present the trail idea at the Memorial Day Picnic with a more formal 

presentation later. 

Historic Homes: 

The landscaping for the sign at the AA Highway is long overdue.  

 

Public Education and Outreach: 

The idea of a newsletter was enthusiastically received. The Extension Office 

will be contacted. They may be able to help with layout and distribution of the 

newsletter. 

 

Preservation of Agricultural Heritage: 

On the second Tuesday in May, there will be a public hearing on the 

Comprehensive Plan. Materials are available on-line. Camp Springs is listed as 

Mixed Rural Use. 

 

The next meeting will be held on May 12 at 7 p.m. at St. John Lutheran 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

      Nancy Enzweiler, Secretary  
 


